Open: 9:00 AM with a moment of silence, followed by the Serenity Prayer and the reading of the 12 Concepts of Service by Brett

Roll Call: Rich, Brett A, Paul W, Pat L, Josh B, Jim M, Chris G, Katie M, Adam C, Taylor M, Penny, Brandon K, Ray L, Dave A, James R, Steve B, Stephanni C

Group Reports:

Addicts Seeking Sanity: Josh B Gsr We are currently going over Living Clean in Lit Study. The Saturday meeting is back to 7pm. All is well. The date for Jackson Lake campout is the 14th-16th. Once again no dogs allowed. The Speaker for Saturday is Billy G from \$130.00 area donation. And there will be a July 7th after the meeting Stampede Day.

Buena Voluntad:

Clean Serene Freaks: Taylor M Gsr Our poker run will be on August 31st We need support. We have open positions available, gsra, club liaison

Dead Without It: We celebrate clean time birthdays every Friday night. Attendance is good 20-30 at each meeting. Attendance is good 20-30 at each meeting. Always lots of newcomers but sharing and recovery is real strong. Thanks for letting me serve Kurtis R

Drug Busters:

Free at Last:

Freedom Springs: Dawn H Gsr I am out of town this week so obviously I'm not at the Area business meeting. © The meetings are going well and I look forward to serving as the GSR for the next year. We are now just getting our money straightened out so we are unable to purchase literature and donate to the Area. We are located at 3448 N Taft Ave in Loveland. Feel free to come out and join us at one of our two meetings that are held at 7pm on Tuesday and Thursday. It's always nice when you have a large meeting, as you have that much more recovery to take in and give, Happy to be in service, Dawn H

Friday/Monday Night Live: Paul W Gsr Lit study meeting \$25 area donation

Just For Today: Penny L Gsr, Greg P Gsra All is well #s are good. 7th is actually going up a little- picnic is scheduled \$50 area donations.

Mass Addicts: Al Gsr, Steve H Gsra GC and spiritual darts on 4th Sunday. Potluck on 16th catching up on money

NA Nooner: James have openers for all days of the week. Starting June 3^{rd} open wheelchair accessible. Have flags on table asking for a donated starter kit from area.

New Horizons: Not in attendance.

No Matter What: Brandon K Gsr All is well, attendance is slightly down so please attend. Need topic speakers, call me or Steve D.

Primary Purpose:

Serene Machine: Rich Gsr Attendance is steady and good. \$40.00 area donation.

Serene Springs: Chris G Doing well going though gsra s like crazy so I may continue a 2nd term if elected. Bought our lit rack.

Stairway to Recovery: Pat L Gsr attendance is about 20 people, 7th average \$12.00 per meeting one new group member \$15 area donation.

Steps and Traditions Roulette: Katie reporting. Attendance is good. All is going well. Questions: You are going through the new book right? Yes section by section.

Swag'd out: gsr Quintessa great good attendance increases every week last week 28.

When At The End Of The Road: Our bbq went well 30+ in attendance. We have been asked to move at the end of this month due to church expansion have tentatively planned for 301 east Stuart.

XX Genes: Katie M GSR 10 year coming up having bbq July 13, 2013 want home groups to get together, attendance good.

If your meeting report is not on here, make sure a <u>written, preferably typed so I can read it,</u> copy is turned in to Area Secretary! Thanks

Officer Reports

Chair: I went though orientation at LCJ and plan to go in at least once a month. In attending the EOTR picnic I was able to see lots of friendly faces and enjoy the beautiful day. Getting the budget data sheet up to snuff for August is a major goal. As far as the swiper – I need our routing number and the home number and the home state website was down on Friday evening to last night. More effort on my part will be needed.

Vice chair: On honeymoon in Mexico ☺

RMC 1/RCM 2: Ray / Stephanni

Hospitals and Institutions:

The subcommittee met on May 25th with 3 members present. I was out of town for a graduation in the San Luis Valley. Penny R and Sheri S helped fill the gaps while I was away- thank you for both for your help. otherwise not supported by our traditions NA meetings. Spoke about open closed and H&I meetings, the institutional Group Guide, but mostly the emphasis on the importance of getting to meetings if they have the opportunity so they can get sponsors, be familiar with how an actual NA meeting is and abiding by our traditions (like not endorsing specific religions, etc) Seems like we are on the same page and she noted no awareness of any NA meetins there started by clients.

We gave 4 books to Kas for Platte Valley Youth. I sent emails to all Committee members about the upcoming day of this month's meeting and small attendance last month- in part suggesting the guidelines the Area has for not missing more than 2 sub-committee meetings without a report and 3 without a report and gave one copy out for the mail I don't have.

LCDC men's: Dave A has been orientated on May 19th and is now official. Sjon will be rotation off of the 1st Thursday so Dave will be going in with Mark M then with Colin on the 3rd Thursday. Active recruiting for a replacement for Sjon has begun.

LCDC women's: everything going great. We are still going in 2x a month, the 2nd & 4th Mondays. I have submitted 3 new people to be cleared thru our coordinator at LCDC. Continuing to seek new volunteers to step up and see if they would like to come in and even if it is something that would benefit their program or have the willingness and open mindedness to try.

TRT: Meeting from 5:30-6:30. #s are up around 17 per meeting. Dawn H was speaker this month. Things are going good. We are looking for a female to go in as we had a member move away.

Detox: Numbers range from 5-12 per meeting. We are doing introduction to NA for topics. Kathy and Ernie have offered to help for Dawn who moved.

Work Release: Going in every Thursday. Had 2 in attendance last week, has been up and down. We had Pat L go in week before last for first time.

Weld County Jail: Haven't been in since March. WC made changes & didn't inform me. I tried numerous times to contact Julie the program director & finally contacted her by email. We are still scheduled for Tuesday but have no one to go in with at this time. Janene R has submitted paperwork to get approved.

Platte Valley Youth: Still have 2 members going in 2nd and 4th Saturday. Have been reading out of the Basic Text and Informational Pamphlets. We are looking to elect a panel lead. We are still in search of a vice chair for the subcommittee. Requires 1 year clean and 6 months H&I experience- fills in for Chairperson and helps coordinate resources for panels. Panel coordinator position requires 1 year clean and 6 months H&I experience and be able to help coordinate resources for designated facility and help chair the meetings. Anyone interested in H&I please note-only 3 months to sit in on a panel and see what we do- 6 months to share your experience strength and hope for detox, work release and TRT. All other facilities are lock down- jails- and requires 1 year clean, 3 years off paper, and a back ground check. Our next subcommittee meeting is June 22nd at 11am at 1450 Westwood Drive in Windsor at the Vineyard church. Please contact me if you have any questions 970-301-5334. ILS James R

Public Information Subcommittee:

Literature Sub-Committee: The previous inventory value was \$1628.30. We sold \$468.65 literature less the 6% surcharge is \$440.53 bringing the Literature inventory value to \$1187.77. We ordered \$377.67 of new literature bringing the new Literature inventory value to \$1565.44. There was a \$45.32 shipping charge on that order so the total was \$422.99.

Of the \$468.65 of literature sole \$102.15 was for H&I. I have made this part of my sales reports every month but I wonder if this is really necessary since there really isn't any sale. This is more of a disbursement and I wonder if it is giving us a false value on the inventory value. I haven't been able to do a hard inventory since I moved to my new home so I will do that before the next ASC in August to try to get a better handle on what the inventory is actually worth. I have tried to remove the 6% in all my calculations so that should be accurate but when I make cash sales that is the amount that I need to reorder or I will begin draining the General Fund. For example our cash sales were 365.50 last ASC. If we reordered that and what H&I got then the General Fund would lose 102.15. At the rate that H&I takes literature we would never recoup that even with the 6% surcharge because H&I has gotten on average about 100.00 in literature each month and 366.50 in sales includes only 21.99 surcharge. Since I also ordered less than 500 worth and got a 45.31 shipping charge this means that we lost 23.32. If we ordered enough to avoid the shipping charge we would lose the 102.15 less the 21.99 or 80.16 plus the difference between the 500.00 and the 440.53 that is actual cost of the literature sold.

It gets worse. If I don't order enough to cover the H&I orders then the inventory will continue to decline and I will have shortages in literature across the board. I'm not sure how to proceed at this point and I offer this topic up for discussion as new business.

Merchandise Subcommittee: May -Discounted all shirts to 10.00 cost from what I could learn was below 10.00. Sold a lot at Chey convention alternative merchandise on Sunday of that convention \$140.00 or 14 shirts sold still have 14 shirts sold still have 14 shirts will get prices and be getting new logo shirts and new merch example welcome mat etc \$140.00

June- All good have new logo but till I get rid of old shirts will not get new shirts. All so did not need 100.00 or any money till after May sometime if u do not have \$136.00 total

Activities Subcommittee: August 24th is the barn dance, day to help clean up the barn Aug 17th. There will be flyers. We as an area need to choose a speaker but everything else CRCNA subcommittee will do. There are other activities coming up. Question: are you planning anything for World unity day? Yes you are going to have a busy weekend.

Treasurer: Keith B.

Again, please have a <u>written, preferably typed so I can read it,</u> copy of all committee, subcommittee, and Adhoc committee meeting minutes given to Secretary. Thanks

Elections:

Vice Chair: Jim nomintated, guidelines read, accepted, elected. Congrats!

Open Area Opportunities for Service:

Written Motions

Motion 1: To have a starter kit donated by area to new noon meeting. Passes.

Motion 2: To donate Clean Serene Freaks \$250 for the Poker Run that will be in August. Passes.

Next ASC Meeting: August 4, 2013 9:00am The Majestic Gathering Place 315 East 4th Street Loveland, CO

Your Secretary thanks you for your patience!